



# Little River Elementary PTA MEETING

---

**October, 2021 / 9:00 PM / Google Meets**

**ATTENDEES:** Sharolyn Paschal, Heather Lucier, Kati Ashley, Mike Fitzgerald, Kimberly Dempsey, and Jeremy Lucier

**CALL TO ORDER: 9:03**

## **AGENDA**

### **President: Sharolyn**

- Voting for VP for Fundraising at the end of the meeting

### **Treasurer: Mike**

- **Treasurer's Financial Report** - submitted the budget audit form waiting to hear back.
  - Filing 999 form and has sent the last three months for the board to look over.
  - Teachers need to submit their reimbursement amount by Thanksgiving.
- **Reimbursement Forms and Guidelines** will stay consistent for the 2021-2022 school year assuming adoption of the proposed budget. The forms and guidelines can be found on the PTA website.
- **The Finance Committee** is still in need of a few volunteers.
- **Getting ready to order the recess supplies**

### **VP of Fundraising:**

- **Art to Remember** coming up
- **Sweet Frog** went well waiting to hear what the final amount will be
  - November event first thursday of the month
- **Marco's** set up for April. Contact Carrie Hanna

- Taco Bell? McDonald's?
- **Spirit Wear** - 216 items sold as of 10/7 and raised \$1,460 so far and ends this Saturday
  - I ordered 43 at cost(\$7.61 each) shirts for the PTA to have stock and for Glow Dance prizes. They will be coming with the entire fundraiser order.

### **Volunteer Coordinator: Kati**

- Volunteers set up for everything through October
- Ms. Simmons wants to have the PTA sponsor them purchasing \$125 per class (\$625 total)

### **Secretary: Heather**

- Membership update - 380 members. Drive ends on Friday night at midnight and there is at least one class from every grade that reached one of the rewards. Pre-K sponsored by an anonymous donor is at 100%.
- Website is up to date

### **Administration: Ms. Dempsey**

- Stock the lounge is so appreciated by the staff. It's a huge uplift for the staff so thank you.

### **Open discussion**

- Kati wants to get decodable books for 2-5 with so many struggling readers and dyslexic students.
- Kati would like to do a small quarterly thank you food for the staff.
- Jeremy wants to know who does technology at the school. Dempsey said DDI might not allow it
- Dempsey suggested looking into starting to replace older devices in the school (like tablets) and/or the Library always has a list of things they'd like
- Mike - previous boards were saving extra money to replace the playground as a big ticket purchase.

## **Action Items**

Sharolyn put forward the motion to elect Jeremy to the position of VP of Fundraising. It was seconded by Mike and Heather. It passed unanimously.

**Next Executive Meeting: Tuesday, Oct 12, 2021**

ADJOURNED AT: 9:59